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MEDIA RELEASE
Monday, 12 August, 2019
Residents to feel squeeze on urban infill 

Hundreds of residents around Westfield Marion will feel the squeeze after the State Government rejected Marion Council’s plan to halt excessive urban infill. 
The Council learnt on Friday that its proposal to limit the number of houses on blocks in parts of Warradale, Oaklands Park, and Seacombe Gardens had been dismissed. 
Other aspects of the Council’s long-awaited Development Plan Amendment (DPA), including limiting infill in most suburbs between Seacombe Rd and the tramline were given the green light.

Mayor Kris Hanna said he was disappointed with the decision about infill around Westfield and how Council was notified.

“Excessive urban infill is choking our neighbourhoods by causing traffic congestion and pressure on the environment and resources,” Mayor Hanna said.

“Marion Council began seeking to restrict urban infill more than 18 months ago by submitting a Development Plan Amendment. We had worked on it for two years before that.
“In May, we declined the Minister’s option of higher density around Westfield.

“This Council believes urban infill has gone too far. We suggested to the State Government we could compromise and tolerate some higher density around main roads, train stations and shopping centres, but we want to save our suburbs.

“It is disappointing the State Government announced its decision via a notice in the South Australian Government Gazette rather than informing us directly first.


“I am also disappointed our compromise proposal has been ignored.”
The decision will also see urban infill limited in a number of other suburbs.
Mayor Hanna said: “I’m glad our hard work has paid off for residents in Glengowrie, Park Holme, Morphettville, Plympton Park and Marion”.

Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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